Bradworthy CP School
Friday 28th March 2008

Dear Parents,

I would like to start by congratulating Ann Stevens who is getting married over the Easter Break. Ann has worked at the school for many years as a Meal Time Assistant and Piano Teacher and on behalf of everyone at Bradworthy School I would like to wish her the very best for the future.
General School News

As you’ll know if you’ve been looking at the school website there’s been a lot going on over the last few weeks and I thought that you might be interested in some of the things that the children have been involved with.
In the last couple of weeks the children in Years 5 and 6 have been particularly busy with science visits to the Institute of Grassland and Environmental Research, and to a mobile planetarium at Holsworthy College. The children had a great, and very educational, time and if you would like to know about some of the things they learnt you should look at the Class 5 section of our website. 

The children in Class 5 have also visited Burton Art Gallery in Bideford ahead of the Portrait Exhibition that our art teacher Bryan Sentance is organising in school this Friday.  
Sports News

As usual we have also been involved in a lot of sport and I’m glad to say that as well as having a really good time representing the school they have also met with some success.
As you know our cross country running teams have been very busy recently, taking part in races in Bude, Holsworthy and Bideford. I’d like to say well done to all of the children who took part, it’s great that so many of them want to be involved.
The most recent event was at Grenville College in Bideford and I’m delighted to be able to tell you that Joseph Fenney finished in 2nd place in the boys under 11 race. He was running in a field of nearly 200 runners from across the South West and this is an outstanding achievement.

Unfortunately our football teams both suffered defeats last week when they played against Halwill School. Our B-Team lost 4 – 1 and our A-Team lost a close match by a score of 2 – 1. These results are going to make the end of the league season quite interesting and we’re probably in for a close finish.
We will be playing in this year’s Torridge Tag Rugby Festival in Bideford this Thursday. If your child has been selected to play they will be have a separate letter.
Sports Fixtures

I’d like to give you some advance notice of two sports tournaments which we have entered which take place on a couple of Saturdays after the Easter Holiday.

Merton Football and Netball Rally


Saturday 26th April
Shebbear College 5-a-side Football Rally

Saturday 10th May
If your child is selected to take part you will get a letter informing you.  
School Kitchens

We are very lucky in school to have Janet and Angie working in our kitchens. I think that they do a fantastic job preparing the children’s meals each day and we are very grateful to them for their continuing effort.

Next half terms menus and order forms will be sent home next week and in addition to this they will also be available on our website as they always are.

It’s worth noting that in addition to excellent meals you are also getting excellent value for money. From April Devon Schools will be going up to £1.85, at Bradworthy they will be staying at £1.60 for the foreseeable future.   
Website

In addition to reports about the things we’ve been up to in school (much of it written by the children) and other examples of the children’s work our school website contains a lot of useful information.
· Current and previous news letters (including this one).
· Class news letters.
· Dinner menus and order forms.
· A range of different forms, including things like requests for holiday during term time and free school meal forms.

· Term dates for this year and next.

· Sports fixtures.

If anyone can think of anything else that could usefully be put on the website I’d love to hear from you.  
School Uniform

I am very grateful to you as parents for ensuring that the children are always well turned out in school uniform.

As you know the school has a compulsory summer uniform and, as in previous years, the children need to wear the following items of uniform when they return to school after Easter for the summer term:

Boys -
School Sweatshirt.


Yellow polo shirt.


Grey shorts.

Long grey socks.

Black footwear.

Girls -
School sweatshirt.


Yellow polo shirts.


Grey skirt or blue gingham dress 

Long white socks or grey tights.


Black footwear.
I would be grateful if you could make sure that wherever possible the children have plain black shoes or trainers and socks of the correct colour. Can I remind you that when they return to school after the Easter Holiday the children should wear knee length socks. 

Please try to make sure that shorts and skirts are of an appropriate length, which is to say that they finish just above the knee. We would prefer that the girl’s skirts weren’t too short.

The school is again selling a number of additional items of summer uniform this term ready for the children to change into at the start of next term. All of the items are being sold at a cost price and we believe that they represent very good value for money as well as the convenience of buying locally.
Many parents buy uniform from us each year but, obviously, you only have to order through us if you want to. I would be very grateful if you stick to the above colours wherever you are getting your children's summer uniform from.

If you want to place an order please fill in the form, which is attached to this letter or speak to Rose Millman. If you want to see examples of the clothing there are samples available in school.

It is helpful for us to get as many of your orders as we can now so that we can order as much as possible in one go, however we will hold a range of items and sizes in school, as we always do, so that you can obtain items of uniform later on as well.

Please try to place any orders by this Thursday (3rd April) so that you get the clothes before the Easter break and in plenty of time for the start of next term.
Shelter Box Appeal

Mike Furber and two of our parents (Conrad Allen and David Hill) will be spending two nights on Dartmoor in the near future to raise money for the Shelter Box Appeal. 
Not only will they be walking across the moor they will also be carrying one of the boxes with them and trying to survive using the things that are inside it.

If the weather is anything like we’ve had the last few times the school has had children on the moor this is likely to be quite a challenge!!!

Any money that they raise will be match funded by Barclay’s Bank so if, for example, they raise £1000 this means Barclay’s will give them another £1000. It would be fantastic if the school could do something to help.

If you would like to give any amount of money please find Mike in school or drop your donation into the school office. Thank you for your help.
Term Dates

Friday 4th April


Last Day of Spring Term

Tuesday 22nd April

First Day of Summer Term

Monday 5th May


Bank Holiday

Monday 26th – Friday 30th May
Half Term Holiday

Wednesday 23rd July

Last Day of Summer Term

Wednesday 3rd September

First Day of Autumn Term
Please note that the children return on Tuesday 22nd April, not Monday 21st.

I hope that everyone has a good Easter Holiday (even if it is taking place two weeks after Easter !)
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
Bradworthy CP School.

School Uniform Order Form, Spring 2008.

Your Name :

I would like to order the following items of school clothing :

	
	Cost
	Size
	Number Required
	Total Cost

	School Polo Shirt


	£7.50 up to 32”

£10.00 34”and above


	
	
	

	School Sweatshirt


	£8.00 up to 32”

£10.00 34” and above


	
	
	

	Grey School Shorts


	£6.00
	
	
	

	Long Grey Socks


	£1.50
	
	
	

	Grey School Skirt


	£5.00
	
	
	

	Gingham Dress


	£7.00
	
	
	


Sizes :
polo shirts, sweatshirts and dresses - measure your child around the chest.


Shorts and skirts - by age.

Socks by shoe size.
I enclose a cheque ( payable to Bradworthy School PTA ) / Cash for £ ________________.

I would rather pay for my order at the start of next term.

